
iRnhaM paRish coUncil 
 FoR iRnhaM, BUlBy anD hawthoRpE 

UpDatE DEcEMBER 2019 
Your Parish Council: 

Trevor Vanson - Chairman (Hawthorpe) 

Amanda Ayre - Vice Chairman (Bulby) 

Jenny Crow - Clerk (Bulby) 

Jon Crook (Irnham) 

Lynda Hall (Irnham) 

What has been achieved in 2019? 

 FASTER BROADBAND now available in Irnham and Bulby.  Plans to bring 
faster broadband to Hawthorpe will be confirmed in March 2020. 

 Established a Neighbourhood Watch WhatsApp Group.  This has 
proved very useful and thanks to our NW coordinator we have also been 
able to install new NW signs in 
Bulby and Hawthorpe.  
Remember if you see anything 
suspicious report it 
immediately on 101.  You may 
prevent further crimes  

    being committed. 

 Re-opening of the refurbished 
Griffin Inn. Thanks to Jamie 
and Leila Benton Jones for their 
enthusiasm to re-open the pub.  
As well as great food and drink 
they welcome community 
events.  SEE BELOW. 

 Supported the Bourne CiCLE Event as it passed through Irnham. 
Thanks to all who came and enjoyed tea and cakes while waiting for the 
cyclists.  Donations for the Lincs and Notts Air Ambulance amounted to 
£138.21. 

 Some improvements to the roads in the Parish.  Councillors have 
continued to report and follow up pot hole problems to LCC.  Resurfacing 
of Irnham village and Swinstead Road is scheduled for next year.  
Councillors are also planning to install an interactive speed sign to 
encourage drivers to slow down through the village. 

 

Contact your Councillor directly or via 

the website www.irnham.org.  

All members of the Parish are invited 

to attend the meetings.  See website 

and noticeboards for details.   

Next Meeting is: Wednesday 26th 

February 2020, Griffin Inn, 7pm.  

Meeting Agendas, Minutes, Financial 

Statements are published on the 

Irnham website, on the Notice 

Boards and in the Link.  If you have 

any suggestions for future work in 

the Parish please let us know.  

Thank you for your support. 

Happy Christmas and Best 

Wishes for 2020 

 

Irnham Parish Christmas Sing Along 

Friday 20th December 

Griffin Inn, Irnham 

6pm—7.30pm 

Complimentary Nibbles on the Bar 

       Christmas Raffle 

Why not stay on and enjoy supper in the pub?  We’ve            

arranged for Fish and Chips or Pie and Chips to be 

available for £10.  Booking advisable.  All welcome. 

         www.thegriffinirnham.co.uk                                              griffininnirnham  


